
 

May 14, 2020 

Mayor and Council 
City of North Vancouver  

Dear Mayor and Council 

Re: Thank-you for COVID-19 Road Reallocations 

HUB Cycling is a charitable organization working to get more people cycling more often. We make 
cycling better through education, action and events. More cycling means healthier, happier, more 
connected communities. We’re leading the way in making cycling an attractive choice for everyone. 

HUB Cycling’s North Shore Committee would like to formally thank the City for reallocating roadway 
space to allow for safer social distancing on the Green Necklace along Grand Boulevard. The recent 
multi-block, one-way street addition from 23rd to 19th is particularly good since the chicanes installed 
as speed control measures on the Green Necklace squeeze users into a pinch point.  
 
We really appreciate the City trying out new ways for people to experience cycling that are safe and 
convenient.  
 
We recognize it is not always easy or popular to change road use. Thank-you for having the vision to 
reallocate space where it is warranted and for making cycling safer and more convenient.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

  

Don Piercy,                                                    
Chair, HUB North Shore Committee          
 

Erika Rathje, Heather Drugge 
HUB North Shore  
City of North Vancouver Liaisons 

 

cc., 
Justin Hall, Manager, Public Realm Infrastructure, Parks and Environment Department 
Karyn Magnusson, Deputy Director, Engineering, Parks and Environment Department 
Doug Pope, Director, Engineering, Parks and Environment Department  
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